

Australian Road Transport Industrial Organisation ABN: 63734697902

> The General Manager Fair Work Australia GPO Box 1994 MELBOURNE VIC 3000

> > 4 October 2012

By email: kevin.donnellan@fwa.gov.au

Att: Kevin Donnellan

Dear Kevin

RE: ARTIO Financial statements for 2011/2012

Please find attached financial statements for ARTIO for the 2011/2012 year. These statements along with the supporting paperwork were presented to a Committee of Management meeting on 3 October 2012 and then referred to the Auditor with the necessary paperwork. The auditor approved the full accounts and these were then accepted, along with the Auditor's Report, by the Committee of Management.

As you would be aware, following the alterations to our rules in 2009 there is no longer any requirement to have them accepted and approved at a general meeting of members. The accounts and accompanying documents have been available to members from 3 October 2012.

Please contact Paul Ryan on 0415331031 if you require any further information.

Yours Faithfully

PHILIP LOVEL Secretary/Treasurer

PO Box 5, South Melbourne, Victoria, 3205 T 03 9646 8590 F 03 9646 8596 E reception@vta.com.au ARTIO **ARTIO VIC** PO Box 5, South Melbourne, Victoria, 3205 **T** 03 9646 8590 **F** 03 9646 8596 **E** reception@vta.com.au

ARTIO QLD PO Box 325, Stones Corner, Queensland, 4120 T 07 3394 4388 F 07 3397 9324 E admin@qta.com.au

• ARTIO NSW PO Box 277, Hurstville, New South Wales, 2220 T 02 9579 2333 F 02 9579 2333 E hughmc@artionsw.com.au

 ARTIO WA 239 Star St, Welshpool, Western Australia 6106 T 08 9355 3022 F 08 9355 3122 E reception@transportforumwa.com.au

 ARTIO TAS PO Box 728, Riverside, Tasmania 7250 T 0409 274 482 E ed@tta.org.au